
     Approved by the Commissioners, October 23, 2009 
 
MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE COMMISSIONERS 
PIPE LAKES PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTIRCT 
SEPTEMBER 5, 2009 
CHRIST LUTHERAN CHURCH 
 
 
ATTENDING: 
Herschel Brown; Joe Errigo; Tom Mears; Tom O’Hern; Dan Paulson; Carol Vantine 
 
ABSENT: 
Doug Rouzer 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 10:40 AM by Chair Carol Vantine. 
 
The Commissioners welcomed Dan Paulson as a newly elected commissioner. 
 
The Commissioners approved the following slate of Officers and Leadership 
Assignments for 2010: 
 

Chair     Carol Vantine 
Treasurer    Tom O’Hern 
Secretary    Joe Errigo 
Volunteer Coordinator  Tom Mears 
Communications Coordinator  Dan Paulson 

 
Commissioner Brown agreed to secure information of the feasibility of replacing the 
220th Avenue bridge. 
 
The next regular meeting of the Commissioners will be held on Friday, October 23, 
2009 at 5:00 PM at the Vantine cabin.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:03 AM. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Joseph Errigo, 
Secretary 


